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Grants Processing and Servicing, RHS, 
USDA, 1400 Independence Ave., SW., 
STOP 0787, Washington, DC 20250– 
0787, Telephone (202) 720–1498, E-mail 
beth.jones@wdc.usda.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title: 7 CFR 1951–E, Servicing of 
Community and Direct Business 
Programs Loans and Grants. 

OMB Number: 0575–0066. 
Expiration Date of Approval: August 

31, 2011. 
Type of Request: Extension of a 

currently approved information 
collection. 

Abstract: The Community Facilities 
program is authorized to make loans 
and grants to public entities, nonprofit 
corporations, and Indian tribes for the 
development of essential community 
facilities primarily serving rural 
residents. The Direct Business and 
Industry program, under Rural 
Business-Cooperative Service, is 
authorized to make loans to improve, 
develop, or finance business, industry, 
and employment, and improve the 
economic and environmental climate in 
rural communities. 

The purpose of this collection is to 
establish security servicing policies, 
assist recipients in meeting the 
objectives of the loans and grants, repay 
loans on schedule, comply with 
agreements, and protect the 
Government’s financial interest. Routine 
servicing responsibilities include 
collection of payments, compliance 
reviews, security inspections, review of 
financial reports, determining 
applicant/borrower eligibility and 
project feasibility for various servicing 
actions, monitoring delinquent 
accounts, and supervision activities. 

Supervision by the Agencies include, 
but is not limited to: Review of budgets, 
management reports, audits and 
financial statements; performing 
security inspections; providing, 
arranging, or recommending technical 
assistance; evaluating environmental 
impacts of proposed actions by the 
borrower; performing civil rights 
compliance reviews; and assisting in the 
development of workout agreements. 

Information will be collected by the 
field offices from applicants, borrowers, 
consultants, lenders, and attorneys. 

Failure to collect information could 
result in improper servicing of these 
loans. 

Estimate of Burden: Public reporting 
burden for this collection of information 
is estimated to average 1 hour per 
response. 

Respondents: State, local or tribal 
Governments, not-for-profit institutions, 
businesses, and individuals. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
105. 

Estimated Number of Responses per 
Respondent: 1. 

Estimated Number of Responses: 716. 
Estimated Total Annual Burden on 

Respondents: 769. 
Copies of the information collection 

can be obtained from Jeanne Jacobs, 
Regulations and Paperwork 
Management Branch, at (202) 692–0040. 

Comments 

Comments are invited on: (a) Whether 
the proposed collection of information 
is necessary for the proper performance 
of the functions of the Agencies, 
including whether the information will 
have practical utility; (b) the accuracy of 
the Agencies’ estimate of the burden of 
the proposed collection of information 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology. Comments may be sent to 
Jeanne Jacobs, Regulations and 
Paperwork Management Branch, U.S. 
Department of Agriculture, Rural 
Development, 7th Floor, Room 701, 300 
7th Street, SW., Washington, DC 20024. 
All responses to this notice will be 
summarized and included in the request 
for OMB approval. All comments will 
also become a matter of public record. 

Dated: March 14, 2011. 
Tammye Treviño, 
Administrator, Rural Housing Service. 
[FR Doc. 2011–6462 Filed 3–17–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–XV–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[Docket 19–2011] 

Foreign-Trade Zone 137—Washington 
Dulles International Airport, VA Area; 
Application for Reorganization Under 
Alternative Site Framework 

An application has been submitted to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones (FTZ) Board 
(the Board) by the Washington Dulles 
Foreign Trade Zone Inc., grantee of FTZ 
137, requesting authority to reorganize 
the zone under the alternative site 
framework (ASF) adopted by the Board 
(74 FR 1170, 1/12/09 (correction 74 FR 
3987, 1/22/09); 75 FR 71069–71070, 11/ 

22/10). The ASF is an option for 
grantees for the establishment or 
reorganization of general-purpose zones 
and can permit significantly greater 
flexibility in the designation of new 
‘‘usage-driven’’ FTZ sites for operators/ 
users located within a grantee’s ‘‘service 
area’’ in the context of the Board’s 
standard 2,000-acre activation limit for 
a general-purpose zone project. The 
application was submitted pursuant to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones Act, as 
amended (19 U.S.C. 81a–81u), and the 
regulations of the Board (15 CFR part 
400). It was formally filed on March 14, 
2011. 

FTZ 137 was approved by the Board 
on April 17, 1987 (Board Order 350, 52 
FR 13489, 4/23/87) and expanded on 
March 12, 1999 (Board Order 1029, 64 
FR 14213, 3/24/99) and on April 5, 2001 
(Board Order 1152, 66 FR 19424, 4/16/ 
01). 

The current zone project includes the 
following sites: Site 1 (243 acres)— 
Washington Dulles International 
Airport, Aviation Drive, Dulles; Site 2 
(3.5 acres)—Victory Van Corporation 
facilities, 110 Terminal Drive, Sterling; 
Site 3 (142 acres)—Arcola complex, 
located at the intersection of Rt. 606 & 
621, Dulles; Site 4 (183 acres)—Ft. 
Collier Industrial Park (167 acres), 
located at the intersection of Rt. 11 & Ft. 
Collier Road, Winchester; and, Fortessa, 
Inc. (16 acres) within the Stonewall 
Industrial Park, 402 McGhee Road, 
Winchester; Site 5 (64 acres)— 
Winchester Regional Airport industrial 
park, Airport Road/Rt. 645 & Pegasus 
Court, Winchester; and, Site 6 (155 
acres)—Wrights Run complex, 
intersection of U.S. Rt. 522 & Rt. 624, 
Winchester. 

The grantee’s proposed service area 
under the ASF would be Frederick, 
Clarke, Loudoun, Fairfax, Fauquier, 
Prince William, and Arlington Counties 
and the City of Alexandria, Virginia, as 
described in the application. If 
approved, the grantee would be able to 
serve sites throughout the service area 
based on companies’ needs for FTZ 
designation. The proposed service area 
is within and adjacent to the 
Washington Dulles International Airport 
Customs and Border Protection port of 
entry. 

The applicant is requesting authority 
to reorganize its existing zone project 
under the ASF as follows: renumber the 
non-contiguous portion (16 acres) of 
Site 4 as Site 7; Sites 1–6 would become 
‘‘magnet’’ sites; and, Site 7 would 
become a usage-driven site. The ASF 
allows for the possible exemption of one 
magnet site from the ‘‘sunset’’ time limits 
that generally apply to sites under the 
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ASF, and the applicant proposes that 
Site 1 be so exempted. 

In accordance with the Board’s 
regulations, Kathleen Boyce of the FTZ 
Staff is designated examiner to evaluate 
and analyze the facts and information 
presented in the application and case 
record and to report findings and 
recommendations to the Board. 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions (original 
and 3 copies) shall be addressed to the 
Board’s Executive Secretary at the 
address below. The closing period for 
their receipt is May 17, 2011. Rebuttal 
comments in response to material 
submitted during the foregoing period 
may be submitted during the subsequent 
15-day period to June 1, 2011. 

A copy of the application will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 2111, 
U.S. Department of Commerce, 1401 
Constitution Avenue, NW., Washington, 
DC 20230–0002, and in the ‘‘Reading 
Room’’ section of the Board’s Web site, 
which is accessible via http:// 
www.trade.gov/ftz. For further 
information, contact Kathleen Boyce at 
Kathleen.Boyce@trade.gov or (202) 482– 
1346. 

Dated: March 14, 2011. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2011–6445 Filed 3–17–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[Docket 21–2011] 

Foreign-Trade Zone 47—Boone 
County, KY; Application for 
Reorganization Under Alternative Site 
Framework 

An application has been submitted to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones (FTZ) Board 
(the Board) by the Greater Cincinnati 
Foreign Trade Zone, Inc. grantee of FTZ 
47, requesting authority to reorganize 
the zone under the alternative site 
framework (ASF) adopted by the Board 
(74 FR 1170, 1/12/09 (correction 74 FR 
3987, 1/22/09); 75 FR 71069–71070, 11/ 
22/10). The ASF is an option for 
grantees for the establishment or 
reorganization of general-purpose zones 
and can permit significantly greater 
flexibility in the designation of new 
‘‘usage-driven’’ FTZ sites for operators/ 
users located within a grantee’s ‘‘service 
area’’ in the context of the Board’s 
standard 2,000-acre activation limit for 
a general-purpose zone project. The 

application was submitted pursuant to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones Act, as 
amended (19 U.S.C. 81a–81u), and the 
regulations of the Board (15 CFR part 
400). It was formally filed on March 15, 
2011. 

FTZ 47 was approved by the Board on 
January 12, 1979 (Board Order 141, 44 
FR 4003, 1/19/79) and expanded on 
December 23, 1993 (Board Order 674, 59 
FR 1371, 1/10/94) and September 27, 
2001 (Board Order 1194, 66 FR 52740, 
10/17/01). 

The current zone project includes the 
following sites: Site 1 (22 acres)— 
Northern Kentucky Business Center, 
1670 Dolwick Drive, Erlanger, Boone 
County; and, Site 2 (185 acres)—Park 
West International Industrial Park, 1500 
Worldwide Boulevard, Hebron, Boone 
County, Kentucky. 

The grantee’s proposed service area 
under the ASF would be Boone, Kenton 
and Campbell Counties, Kentucky, as 
described in the application. If 
approved, the grantee would be able to 
serve sites throughout the service area 
based on companies’ needs for FTZ 
designation. The proposed service area 
is within and adjacent to the Cincinnati 
Customs and Border Protection port of 
entry. 

The applicant is requesting authority 
to reorganize its existing zone project to 
include Site 1 as a ‘‘usage-driven’’ site 
and Site 2 as a ‘‘magnet’’ site. The 
applicant is also requesting that 15 acres 
be deleted from Site 1 due to changed 
circumstances. Because the ASF only 
pertains to establishing or reorganizing 
a general-purpose zone, the application 
would have no impact on FTZ 47’s 
authorized subzones. 

In accordance with the Board’s 
regulations, Elizabeth Whiteman of the 
FTZ Staff is designated examiner to 
evaluate and analyze the facts and 
information presented in the application 
and case record and to report findings 
and recommendations to the Board. 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions (original 
and 3 copies) shall be addressed to the 
Board’s Executive Secretary at the 
address below. The closing period for 
their receipt is May 17, 2011. Rebuttal 
comments in response to material 
submitted during the foregoing period 
may be submitted during the subsequent 
15-day period to June 1, 2011. 

A copy of the application will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 2111, 
U.S. Department of Commerce, 1401 
Constitution Avenue, NW., Washington, 
DC 20230–0002, and in the ‘‘Reading 
Room’’ section of the Board’s Web site, 
which is accessible via http:// 

www.trade.gov/ftz. For further 
information, contact Elizabeth 
Whiteman at 
Elizabeth.Whiteman@trade.gov or (202) 
482–0473. 

Dated: March 15, 2011. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2011–6447 Filed 3–17–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

International Trade Administration 

Proposed Information Collection; 
Comment Request; Participant 
Application, Program Exit 
Questionnaire, SABIT Alumni Success 
Story Report (Feedback Form) 

AGENCY: International Trade 
Administration. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted on or before May 17, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Diana Hynek, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6616, 
14th and Constitution Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at dHynek@doc.gov). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument and instructions should be 
directed to Tracy M. Rollins, (202) 482– 
0073, tracy.rollins@trade.gov, fax (202) 
482–2443. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 

The Special American Business 
Internship Training (SABIT) Programs 
of the Department of Commerce’s 
International Trade Administration 
(ITA), are a key element in the U.S. 
Government’s efforts to support the 
economic transition of Eurasia (the 
former Soviet Union) and to support 
economic growth in other regions of the 
world, including Pakistan and the 
Middle East, et al. SABIT develops and 
implements three- to four-week training 
programs for groups of up to 18 business 
and government professionals from 
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